Delabole Community Primary School Newsletter June 2022

See this newsletter and more on our school website www.delaboleschool.org



Dear Parents/Carers

Welcome back to our final term of the year – always full of fun and enriching opportunities and hopefully lots of fun for the children. Please ensure you check the diary dates at the bottom of this newsletter for all the information you will need.

<u>Curricu</u>lum

Our Value for this term is Pride and our Enquiry question is 'How can we measure pride?' At the heart of this learning, the children will reflect on the progress every single one of them has made this year. Reception Class will be following in the steps of the Travelling Troubadours across the four corners of the UK, whilst Class 1 and 2 will be learning the traditional stories from all areas of the UK and even writing a letter to the Queen. Class 3 will be learning about the pride of the British people when rescuing soldiers from Dunkirk. Class 4 will be continuing learning about the creativity of and impact of the Industrial Revolution. Furthermore, they will cap their successful year with a performance of The Tempest.







Reports

It is the time of year when class teachers are frantically working behind the scenes to prepare your child's end of year school report. This year, we will be sharing progress data as well as attendance, as this is a statutory requirement. You will receive your child's school report via email on **8**th **July**. If you require a printed copy, please can you inform the office by Monday 4th July.

Royal Shakespeare Company

We are once again incredibly proud of a group of our children who are taking part in a performance of 'Much Ado About Nothing' at the **Hall for Cornwall on 20**th **June**. Rehearsals are underway with Miss Honey, and we are looking forward to a sneak preview of the scene they are preparing before they go. Thank you so much for the dedication of the staff, parents and children who make our involvement in this prestigious event possible

HAL Week

As in previous years, we will be holding a 'Healthy, Active Living Week' in school, the week beginning 20th June. We hold this week sacrosanct and strongly believe that this part of the Personal Development Curriculum is incredibly important for children and in the past, they have fed back that they have really benefited and enjoyed taking part.

Sports Day

There will be more details to follow but this year Sports Day will be on Friday, July 15th. As in previous years, we will start the day with a dance performance from every class. There will be non-competitive skills in the morning, led by the older children and then traditional sports races in the afternoon. The FODS will be selling cream teas and refreshments from lunchtime onwards. Let's hope the sun continues to shine for us.



New Classes and Fly Up Days

At this time of the year, we look forward and finalise our plans for the class structures for the next academic year. We consider the number of children in school, how many children there are in each year group and the best way we can make the most for every child's needs. There will be more details to follow in the coming weeks. Depending on your child's year group, one of our team may be in touch to discuss our plans to make sure the best decisions are made by everybody involved.

As last year, we are going to be holding a 'Fly Up' for four days. Last year, having four days was really beneficial for the children as they got into the swing of new routines and had the chance to ask any questions and air any worries before the summer break. We find that this really helps the transition to a new year group – and particularly a new class. This year, fly up days will be **Tuesday 5th to Friday 8th July.**

Deli Run 2022

Congratulations to the competitors, the winners and absolutely everyone who made it possible: the Edwards family, the first aid support, the cake bakers, the marshals, the back runners and the scorers. There were a few complaints on the day about the distance of the course so we will ensure and look forward to the run being a little longer next year.

•



Residentials

All our Year 6 pupils had a fabulous time in Bristol this year, taking in the sights and making memories with their friends. A big thank you to all of the adults that dedicated their time to take them. It will be an experience that will stay with them in years to come.



Random acts of community kindness

And finally, we are always hugely grateful to community support from our community – where would we be without our FODS. Moreover, a huge thank you to Elaine and Flowers from Bruallen for taking notice, making a difference and sprucing up the planters at the front of the school.

Best wishes,

The Delabole Team

Key Dates

Summer Term 2022	
Monday 20 th June	Much Ado About Nothing performance
	at Hall for Cornwall
Monday 20 th June	Y1-Y6 Girls' football tournament
Monday 20 th June to Friday 24 th June	Healthy Active Living Week
Monday 20 th June to Friday 24 th June	Reception swimming
Friday 24 th June	Class 3 & 4 surfing
Wednesday 29 th June to Friday1 st July	Year 4 & Year 5 Delabole Camp
Tuesday 5 th to Friday 8 th July	Fly Up Days
Thursday 14 th July	Pupil Carnival Pasty Lunch
Friday 15 th July	Sports Day
Friday 22 nd July	Year 6 Leavers' Assembly
Friday 22nd July	Last day of Summer Term 2
Monday 25th & Tuesday 26th July	INSET days – school closed to pupils